4 May 2016

Email: chambers.hamberger.sdp@fwc.gov.au

matthew.chesher@meaa.org kerry_westwood@evt.com jmurdoch@qldbar.asn.au

Senior Deputy President Hamberger Fair Work Commission 80 William Street EAST SYDNEY NSW 2001

NORTON ROSE FULBRIGHT

Norton Rose Fulbright Australia ABN 32 720 868 049 Level 15, RACV Tower 485 Bourke Street MELBOURNE VIC 3000 AUSTRALIA

Tel +61 3 8686 6000 Fax +61 3 8686 6505 GPO Box 4592, Melbourne VIC 3001

DX 445 Melbourne nortonrosefulbright.com

Direct line +61 3 8686 6978

Email

michael.serong@nortonrosefulbright.com

Your reference: Our reference: 2808338

Dear Senior Deputy President

4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards Broadcasting and Recorded Entertainment Award 2010 AM2014/259

Thank you for allowing additional time for a report back to you on this matter.

As noted in my letter of 20 April 2016 to your Associate, of the 3 issues we have reached an understanding with MEAA on two. These issues are junior rates and part time employment.

The third issue concerns the classification structure and, in particular, a proposal by the employers for an additional classification to be designated Cinema Work Level 3 (at grade 4), being the equivalent of a team leader. The employers have proposed to MEAA that we seek your assistance in resolving this by way of one further conference.

By email dated 3 May 2016, Matthew Chesher of MEAA has advised that MEAA is amenable to the suggested conference before you.

Accordingly the parties would be grateful if you are able to convene one further conference to assist with resolution of this matter. Careful consideration will be given to any recommendation you might make. The conference may also assist you in preparing your report to the Full Bench.

Yours faithfully

Michael Serong Consultant

Norton Rose Fulbright Australia

Partner: Helene Lee